REPORT TO SCRUTINY COMMITTEE FROM THE HEAD OF SURE START AND EXTENDED SCHOOLS SERVICES
Introduction

This report briefly outlines the areas of work for which The Head of Service is responsible.

It is accompanied by a leaflet, which gives information on Children’s Centres and Extended Schools.

The report concludes with an invitation to members of the Committee to provide questions on any areas of service outlined.
Children’s Centres

The leaflet outlines the fact that there are currently 15 Children’s Centres in development. A further tranche of funding has just been released in order that Phase 3 Children’s Centres can be developed. These will be in the areas of Salford that do not currently have centres, so that by March 2010 all areas in Salford will have Children’s Centres.
Extended Schools

Again, the leaflet describes the core offer and timescales for development. 

Together, Children’s Centres and Extended Schools provide the basis for planning the delivery of universal and early intervention services in communities.

Play Strategy

This covers services for children aged 0-16, and will link closely with the Youth Strategy outcomes, and with Children’s Centres and Extended Schools. It describes the need for a better co-ordinated and resourced play service in Salford. It provides the background to a bid for additional funding for Salford which is before the Big Lottery Fund at present.
Parenting Lead Commissioner

The city was required to develop a Parenting Strategy, and name one person with responsibility for ensuring that parenting services across the city meet the range of needs. This duty falls to the Head of Service. The deadline for this strategy is March 08. 

There is also responsibility for the new funding that has just been received for Respect Parenting Workers, who have just started, and will be based in communities alongside the LPDG’s delivering parenting programmes to families before they move up the tariff and receive Parenting Orders.
Family Support Strategy 
This new strategy aims to bring together, on a multi-agency basis, services for children and families which support them in the community, to prevent the escalation of the child into the care or offending systems. It will come to fruition in September 2008.
Sure Start

This involves responsibility for childcare, the early years outcome targets, and Family Information (replacing the SCIP team, who  provided childcare information). These duties are all described in the 2006 Childcare Act.
Children’s Fund

The government has announced that this will continue for 3 years, although in Salford it is part of the LAA. Planning is just commencing for the delivery of services for the next period. 
Reducing Re-offending – Children and Families Pathway
This pathway aims to bring the services described above to families where offending has already taken place in order to reduce its impact, and the likelihood of further offending taking place.
Attendance at Scrutiny Committee on 22nd November

If, having read this overview, Members have any specific questions they would like to raise next week, please could they be e-mailed to the Head of Service, who will prepare responses to bring to the meeting.
Jane Middleton

Head of Sure Start and Extended Services
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